
 

  

ADEA Statement on Proposed FY26 HHS Funding Levels 
 
Recently a document, called a “budget passback,” was leaked from the Office of 
Management and Budget (OMB). This passback is from OMB to the Department of 
Health and Human Services (HHS) and reflects OMB’s recommendations on 
HHS’s proposed funding levels to be included in the fiscal year 2026 president’s 
budget. 
 
This document proposes a $40 billion funding cut below the current fiscal year 
budget for HHS and policy changes that significantly impact oral health education 
and programs. This follows HHS Secretary Robert F. Kennedy, Jr.’s announcement 
earlier this month that he is reducing HHS staffing by about 25%. The proposed 
budget would continue this trajectory with more consolidations and eliminations. 
 
The proposal would implement Secretary Kennedy’s plan to create the new 
Agency for a Healthy America by consolidating several parts of HHS, including the 
Health Resources and Services Administration (where most oral health programs 
are located), into the new agency and eliminating oral health training programs 
along with other education and training programs in medicine and nursing.  
 
In addition, the National Institutes of Health would be reduced from the current 27 
institutes and centers to eight and its budget reduced from the current $49 billion to 
$26 billion. The National Institute for Dental and Craniofacial Research would be 
eliminated and its mission folded into a new National Institute on Neuroscience and 
Brain Research, following the June 2024 proposal from the House Committee on 
Energy and Commerce.  
 
If this is indeed to be the president’s HHS budget proposal to be submitted to 
Congress, it would be counterproductive to the goal stated in his February 
Executive Order “Establishing The President’s Make America Healthy Again 
Commission” to move “toward understanding and drastically lowering chronic 
disease rates and ending childhood chronic disease.” 
 
Congress has the final say on the funding levels for these programs. Therefore, 
ADEA has been meeting with Members of Congress on our funding priorities for 
the next fiscal year and providing them and their staff with additional information 
and justifications.  
 
This is a time when all oral health educators and professionals must share with 
their Representatives and Senators the importance of oral health and the need to 
sustain the oral health training programs at the federal level to help address 
workforce shortages in oral health and other health care professions. It is a call to 
action! 
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https://energycommerce.house.gov/posts/chair-rodgers-unveils-framework-for-nih-reform-requests-stakeholder-input

